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Beautiful Opryland Hotel

The Park Law Enforcement Association
held their mid-year Board of Directors meet-
ing in conjunction with the National
Recreation and Park Association 1999
Congress, in Nashville, Tennessee.
The conference was held at the Opryland
Hotel. This was a beautiful facility, with
three domed courtyards, shopping facilities,
and several dining establishments to choose
from. You could spend a week at Opryland
alone and not see all there was to see.

Another view of the domed courtyards at the
Opryland Hotel in Nashville.

There were many distractions during the
training sessions, being located inside
Opryland and all, but it seemed as though
every session was full, and many attendees
left there exploring till after sessions were
through in the early evening hours.

PLEA had several training topics offered
during the congress, that included; Noise
Pollution in your Parks - First Amendments
Rights; A Park Ranger Program - Walk

e ore You u.; 'I en you least expect i -
Violence Happens to You; Background
Checks on Child Service Workers, and The
Park Districts as the lessor, just to name a
few. The topics were well received and as
usual, and the PLEA training sessions had
large crowds attending all the sessions.

NOlOU
MUSIC

Captain Bill Jacobs of the Minneapolis Park Police
volunteers his knowledge in one of the PL.E.A.
training seminars where he spoke about First

Amendment Rights in our parks.

(continued inside)
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There were also several social events
that provided attendees with some great
entertainment. There was a fireworks
display and an early Millennium
Celebration. Attendees were also
offered a free concert featuring
Wynonna Judd, who came in town for
this very special private show for all
attendees. Also a spectacular show at
the Grand Old Opry was offered at the
opening general session. One thing this
conference did not lack, were entertaining
and fun things to do in the evening
hours.

Our host agency was the Metropolitan
Nashville Park Police. They were well
represented throughout the conference
as the law enforcement for the delegation
along with the Tennessee State Park
Rangers. Both organizations presented
themselves as very professional, cour-
teous, and helpful. A special thanks
goes to Chief Ranger T. Shane Petty,
Tennessee State Park Rangers, and
Lieutenant John Copeland,
Metropolitan Nashville Park Police, for
their support throughout the conference.

Another note was the excitement that
the Tennessee Titans, the National
Football League team, had brought to
the region. You could sense the energy
in the air, and most of the attendees at
the conference were now converted
Titan Fans throughout the rest of the
football season.

At the Board of Directors Meeting,
reports showed membership growing,
but renewals are slow. Second mailing
of the membership to remind PLEA
members was voted upon. Training
Sessions for 2000 were configured, and
the 21 st Annual PLEA Conference in
March was finalized. State
Affiliations and the Scholarship fund
was discussed.

Music City
entertained PLEA,

while PLEA
accomplished a lot.

Park Ranger-John Perry Thanks to all from Nashville who
hosted us! Great Event!
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GRAPHITI
STUDIOS, INC.

Graphic & Web Site Design
1715 Baltimore' KansasCity, Missouri 64108

(816) 221-7676 fax (816) 421-3036

Swedish Massage

Sports Mass~g.e. '. William Miller
. . Home- 441-8028

• . \ Work-913-442-7337

•
BODYWORKS MASSAGE THERAPY

OCK BOWOOD
District Manager

®

PERFECTION

Licensed Massage Therapist

576 S. 4th Edwardsville Plaza
P.O. Box 13543

Edwardsville, KS 66113

GLOCK, Inc.
(770) 432-1202

633 North 130th Street
Bonner Springs, KS

66012-0476
fax (913) 721-1404

(913) 721-3400

By Pat Puller
Portable-Modular-Customized Displays

Exhibit/Trade Show Specialists
(941) 540-1456

Managed & Operated by

Contemporary Group.

Riverview Greenhouse & Nursery
-BEDDING PLANTS -SHRUBBERY
-TROPICALS -TREES
-GROUND COVER -LANDSCAPE & DESIGN

Commercial and Residential
Complete Lawn Service

7851 Riverview Mike Murray
K.C., KS 66112 Bob Johnson

DOUGLASJ.SONCRANT
Territory Manager
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PLEA MERCHANDISE
Show Your Support and Look Good, Too!

Hats Only $12.95 I·
I Navy & Forest
I Burgundy & Cream
I Navy & Cream

PARK
POLICE I

T-Shirts Only $16.95
Park Ranger or Park Police on back

PLEA Logo on front in black.

Educational Tours
History> Archaeology> Estuarine Ecology

ARDEN A RRINGTON '~,-...•..~
President

(941) 332-0709

Tobacco Road
Smokeshop

"Take a Turn on Tobacco Road"
Dave Keyes Tom Earp
www.tobaccoroadusa.com

(913) 334-4567

Jenny & Kurt Stelzner
1-800-892-2542

Travel Consultants
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RENEW FOR 2000 NOW!
Fill out this application and maintain

your active status

NAME _
TITLE _
AGENCY / FIRM _
ADD~SS(S~ct/POB) ~
CITY STATE ZIP _
WORK PHONE NEW MEMBERSHIP 0 RENEWAL 0
Make checks payable to P.L.E.A. and mail to: 0

Select an annual membership:
ASSOCIATE, $20. 0 INDIVIDUAL, $20.

AGENCY, $70 0
STATE AFFILIATE, 1stYear $150.0

Renewal $70. 0

P.L.E.A.
1715Baltimore Suite C
Kansas City, MO 64108

PARK LAW ENFORCEMENT ASSOCIATION
APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP / RENEWAL

P.L.E.A. is affiliated with the NATIONAL RECREATION & PARK ASSOCIATION

-----------------------------------------------~----
Hopes are high for membership renewals in 2000. Help us achieve

our goal for record membership renewals in the coming year.
Don't Miss Out!

• Membership Card
• Quarterly newsletters
• Discounts on P.L.E.A. merchandise!

Take FULL advantage of your Membership when you enroll for the
22nd ANNUAL

P.L.E.A. CONFERENCE
Details to be announced.
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Friends of Warner Park I

Cammie Citybrook explaining the ParkWatch Program
and the Mounted Unit.

During our visit to Nashville a volunteer group and
their Park Watch Program enlightened us. The group
called themselves Friends of Warner Park. This vol-
unteer group was represented by dozens of individu-
als that are active in Warner Park. By volunteering
their time to this organization they help Park Rangers
monitor activities in the park. The park consist of
everything -from-beautiful landscaping toa golf
course, trails, a Nature Center, historical buildings,
and an equestrian facility for horse competition and
training. Friends of Warner Park use radios and cell
phones, to communicate to Park Rangers about
unusual occurrences in the park, and to report suspi-
cious individuals. This group is very busy in the com-
munity and in the parks. They educate park patrons
regularly about the wildlife and the environment that
they help patrol. They also are involved first-hand in
some maintenance items in their park. Picking up
trash and cleaning up is a regular occurrence. The
planting and restoration of many trees and plants are
of a rare commodity that is cherished by the park dis-
trict.

One area of interest to many of us in the park law
enforcement field was the supplemental funding that
this volunteer group had come up with to help the
Park Ranger Program. Many of our volunteer groups
across the world do a great job of fund raising for our
parks, but this group was committed to the enhance-
ment of the Warner Park Rangers. The Park Ranger
Program, consisting of the Metropolitan Nashville
Park Police, who are assigned to the Park Ranger

Not Just an Ordinary
Park Volunteer Group!

"It was exhilarating to see
a community support their
park law enforcement the

way this outfit did. "

Patrol, are very professional and consequently
dressed very well. Their Mounted Patrol Unit is an
eye catcher for any that see it. The Friends of Warner
Park actually helped purchase some equipment and
uniforms needed for this mounted unit. They also
played an active role in creating the law enforcement
patch on the Rangers uniformed shoulders.

It was exhilarating to see a community support their
park law enforcement the way this outfit did. I hope
that others will follow suit, because it was obvious
that there was a good marriage here between the
Friends of Warner Park and the Park Rangers.

Great Job Nashville!
The Friends of Warner Park can be contacted

at (615) 370 - 8053.
Their website address is

www.nashville.org/parks/warnerparklfriends.html

Park Ranger Jane Polansky & the Mounted Park
Patrol- Mike Harris, George Mitchell, John Perry,

Tom Harbison
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Iwould like to take this time to thank those that have
supported me during my tenure. Yes, it is come to an
end. A fresh newsletter, our website, an administra-
tive service to help with the membership, and a new
outlook for the future are just a few of the accom-
plishments I am proud of during my presidency. The
tools are in place for the building and continuation of
PLEA for many years. This is truly the finest organi-
zation that I have ever been associated with. The
many friends that I have met along the way are too
numerous to mention, but I would like to thank a few
of them.

I would like to thank Chief Ralph Hays for his inspi-
ration and intuition for which my role at PLEA would
someday be. I would like to acknowledge Chief Rick
Greer for the leadership and encouragement that he
bestowed upon me. Also, Chief Tim Curtin for the
motivation that he gave me to succeed.

As you can imagine, it takes a team effort to accomplish
the many things that PLEA did over the past few
years, and that came from Chief Norm Lapera,
Captain Stuart Foland, Commander Larry Brownlee,
Dr. Bruce Wicks, Captain Bill Jacobs, Chief Steve
Thomas, Sergeant John Byrd, Captain Carl Neilsen,
Nate Pinkard, Sergeant Dale Reatherford, Bill
Runnoe, R.J. Steele, Daniel Crone, Alan Stark, Tim
Nagle, and the late Newell Rand. Many thanks to all
of you for your help and support.

There are two people that I have to mention, and that
would be my beautiful wife Traci, who I am proud to
say has been at the last seven PLEA conference's, and
my daughter Natasha, who believes her dad is the best
park ranger in the world. Without their support and
understanding none of this could have been possible.

Last but not least I would like to thank my boss,
Director of Parks and Recreation, Mike Connor, for
the time it took, the support, and financial backing
that it takes for an agency the size of ours, to commit

Chief Ranger Steve Pokrywka with wife Traci
and their daughter Natasha.

and support PLEA. To the Unified Government of
Wyandotte County/Kansas City, Kansas, thanks for
being an advocate in my belief that.vBeing a Great
Community Starts with Your Parks."

Where do I go from here? Like many of my
predecessors, I become a member of the Ex-
Presidents Club. It really is not as bad as it sounds.
None of us are using walkers yet, and some of us still
have hair on our heads. There is a lot of work
involved in being the president of PLEA, and I will be
glad to pass the torch for fresher ideas. It has been a
blast. While I will still be sitting on the Board of
Directors, with the other Ex's, we play an active role
into the progress of PLEA for many years to come.
Promoting PLEA and developing the educational ses-
sions presented at our conferences, are just a few of
the things I will be doing with the others. Of course,
I will have some more time to spend on my real job as
the Chief Ranger in Kansas City, and my boss will
appreciate that. Now with all the wheels in place, I
look forward to the new Officers of PLEA and their
direction of travel.

Thanks and continue on troops 1...
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Printing • Copying • Graphic Design

Digital Network
Kiva Dye
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1111'1

801\79 'OW 'All:) SBSUB)!
;JlOLUIj\UH s [L 1

sx AlD SVSN\0I
5;£9 'ON lIYru3d

orva
3DVlSOd 's'n
3lV1l XIDH

.~
""?"",,


